Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

July 26, 2010 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Daniel Matte

Kevin Arena

William B. Mitchell

Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm. The minutes from July 12, 2010 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Daniel Matte. John Lafleche seconded the motion and the decision was unanimous. The minutes from June 7, 2010 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Kevin Arena. John Lafleche seconded the motion and the decision was unanimous.

The board members signed the following:

1) Warrant to Collector, Notice of Commitment and Commitment # 4 for 2010 Motor Vehicle Excise Taxes.

2) Warrant to Collector, Notice of Commitment and Commitment # 52 for 2010 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Recommitments.

3) Warrant to Collector, Notice of Commitment and Commitment # 10 for 2009 Motor Vehicle Excise Taxes.

4) Warrant to Collector, Notice of Commitment and Commitment # 58 for 2009 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Recommitments.

5) One Motor Vehicle Tax Abatement.

6) The Locally Assessed Utility Cover Letter for fiscal year 2011.

Summary & Discussion:

The principal assessor update and new business:

1) The principal assessor read a memorandum issued by Shaun Suhoski regarding four parcels of land offered as donations to the Town of Sturbridge. The board discussed the parcels and the possible options/liabilities for the town. The Board of Assessors recommends that the Open Space Committee review these offers.

2) The principal assessor also discussed the revaluation of the residential class due to a shortage of single-family sales within the 2009 calendar year. Two years of single family sales were analyzed and used to re-value the residential class. The ratio studies and reports were presented to the board for review. The Department of Revenue is in the process of reviewing the data presented to them by the principal assessor. The principal assessor will keep the board apprised of the process.

3) The presentation for the Board of Selectmen regarding the Small Commercial Exemption and the Small Residential Exemption is in process and will be presented to the Board of Assessors for review at the next meeting.

Document Locations:

All documents and reports noted above are located on file in the assessor’s office in the Town of Sturbridge. 

Next Scheduled Meeting:

August 2, 2010 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on July 26, 2010 at 4:45pm was made by Daniel Matte. Kevin Arena seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

